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approach to the problem is an attempt to
widen the range of reliable facts about all
possibly relevant aspects of the disorder.

Before 1940 stuttering was believed to be
related to incomplete cerebral dominance and
change of handedness, especially the enforced
use of the right hand-for example, for
writing-in a predominantly left-handed
child. More systematic work among larger
population samples, however, revealed no
essential relationship between handedness,
ambidexterity, or change of handedness and
stuttering. This conclusion coincides with
the authors' results. Of 80 stutterers 56 were

right-handed, 21 ambidextrous, and three
left-handed. Among 80 controls, the figures
were 52, 23, and 5 respectively for each
group. As regards the relationship between
dominant hand and dominant eye, of the 80
stutterers 44 were crossed-lateral and 36
unilateral, and in the 80 controls the distribu-
tion was identical. Thus the data obtained
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do not support the view that either handed-
ness or crossed laterality is related to stutter-
ing. None of the 80 stutterers were pre-
dominantly left-handed who had been
converted to the right hand for writing.

Surveys of stuttering in schools of the
United Kingdom have consistently shown a
figure in the region of one stutterer per
hundred of population. To explore the true
incidence, a small population survey of 821
persons was conducted. Of these, 4.8% regi-
stered themselves as being or having been
stutterers and 3.6% of their relatives were
said to have been affected at some time. It
seems probable that some 3 to 4% of the
population may experience an episode of
stuttering in childhood but in only 1 % will
the stutter persist. The usual prevalence of
stuttering among boys as compared with girls
was indicated in this survey, the ratio being
2.5 males to 1 female as compared with the
more frequent estimate of 4 to 1.
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There is much valuable information con-
tained in this volume. Fortunately, the
material is well set out in paragraphs and
tables with appropriate headings, close study
of which should stimulate further research
into the difficult problem of stuttering.
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